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Wednesday, August 18, 2021

To: Fort Stockton ISD Community and General Public
From: Gil-Rey Madrid
Memo: ESSER III FSISD Use of Funds August 2021

Fort Stockton ISD, in consultation with community stakeholders, plans to use the American
Rescue Plan (ARP) funds known as ESSER III, to continue to employ existing staff by offering
retention pay to current employees. A large portion of these funds will be spent on preventing
virus transmission through improved air quality in an updated HVAC system at Apache
Elementary.

The district will address the needs of students who may have experienced learning loss, due to an
interruption in educational services, through supplemental staff providing curriculum support at
each campus and district wide. Students identified as needing extra learning time may also be
served through summer school and tutorials. Also included are social emotional learning
programs including training in this area for staff. These funds will be used from school year 2020
through the end of September 2024.

The mission of the Fort Stockton Independent School District is to remain totally committed to the development of
students as life‐long learners and productive, self‐sustaining contributors to society.


